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tourist ,walkers and joggers.Many local residents use The Wedge Street, Brocklebank 
Lane circuit as their daily exercise route it is a unique part of Kyneton with stunning 
tree lined streets in summer and autumn. 
It will never be the same when it becomes a thoroughfare into town. 
There are no footpath  in Wedge Street between George Street and Beauchamp Street 
so all pedestrians use the roadway  including the Post Office Creek Bridge .The 
bridge cannot be used by pedestrians when there are cars passing. 
 
The Roadside reserves are often unusable due to long grass and or mud. 
Having increased traffic flow approx. 150 trips per day (according to the traffic 
report) will completely change the character of this street and put the safety of 
pedestrians at risk. 
 
All residents of Wedge Street should be notified of the impact the increased traffic 
flow will have on their Street 
 
Why is Powlett Street not being used? 
 
Powlett Street is a direct route straight into the heart of Kyneton 
Easier to walk into town quicker for cars  
It has proper footbaths an is a more obvious choice. 
We have been informed by people in our neighbourhood ( not confirmed ) that the 
owner of the proposed development site allegedly  owns the block of units at 79-81 
Powlett Street which directly abuts the new subdivision.  So he doesn,t want the 
traffic to impact his property and neither do we. 
 
Why are the blocks so small? 
 
Why are so many blocks being crammed into this space ? Obviously the more blocks 
the more profit for the owners and developers. 
All of the properties surrounding this subdivision are large with a semi rural outlook 
18-36 houses in this space will destroy the charm of this area which is why we chose 
this block to build  on.  
 
Post Office Creek 
 
Post Office Creek is another huge issue we have with the subdivision. 
As you know from last years rain events the weather and subsequent water run off is 
unpredictable and potentially devastating. 
 
Any increased water flow into the creek will impact the properties that it flows 
through. 
 
You can only retain so much water with ponds  but what happens when you get a 
sudden down pour when the catchments are already full and saturated. 
36 rooves,  sheds , roads and footpaths can hold an enormous amount of water in an 
extreme rain event. 
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Sent from my iPhone 
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The change in character and amenity that occurs at Post Office Creek is not only, or mainly, 
for the benefit of residents north of Post Office Creek.  Council will be well aware that many 
other Kyneton residents and visitors appreciate the beauty of Brocklebank Drive, a country 
lane readily accessible on foot from the centre of town.  This should not be endangered by 
the change in character and increased traffic that would inevitably flow from the proposed 
development. 
 
In our submission, Council should consider incorporating all land north of Post Office Creek 
in the Kyneton Large Lot Zone.  If that would require separate amendment to the Planning 
Scheme, that process should be allowed to occur and no current planning decision should 
be made that would defeat that possibility.  If a separate application is required to make 
such a change to the Planning Scheme, please advise. 
 
Pending any change to the Planning Scheme, or if no such change is possible, we make the 
following submissions: 
 

• the development of 88A and 90 Wedge Street must respect the overarching 
objectives of neighbourhood character and amenity, as required by the Planning 
Scheme; 
 

• in-fill developments, such as the proposed development, must particularly be 
respectful of the adjoining neighbourhood character and amenity; 
 

• the Planning Report (submitted in support of the proposed development) asserts 
that “the proposed Development Plan has considered the relevant key influences 
regarding Streetscapes for Kyneton contributing to the amenity and character of 
urban areas” - this cannot be true when the proposed streetscape within the 
proposed development is completely different to the streetscape anywhere else 
north of Post Office Creek; 
 

• the lot sizes within the proposed development are materially smaller than most of 
the lots immediately south of Post Office Creek, and out of character with most of 
those lots, so the proposed development is not even consistent with the closest part 
of the town zone; 
 

• at the most, the development of those properties should reflect a transition from 
development appropriate in the town zone to the Large Lot Zone, not an immediate 
and abrupt change from high density town lots to large semi-rural lots.  The 
character and amenity of a Large Lot Zone is lost if it abuts high density residential 
zones without appropriate transition - in fact the exclusion of properties north of 
Post Office Creek from the Large Lot Zone precludes Post Office Creek itself from 
serving as the transition, as it should do.  Thus, 88A and 90 Wedge Street must 
provide that transition; and 
 

• maintaining Large Lot Zones, on the edges of Kyneton township, acknowledges the 
contributions of those zones to the overall character and amenity of Kyneton as a 
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whole - it is critical to the efficacy of those zones that there is a transition from one 
zone, and density, to another. 
 

Acknowledging the need for transition, it would be appropriate, in our submission, that 88A 
and 90 Wedge Street be limited to lots of not less than 1500 square metres.  This would be 
an appropriate transition from the smaller lots on the South of Post Office Creek to the 
larger lots in the Large Lot Zone and would be consistent with the recent subdivision of 73-
75 Wedge Street.  
 
Such a development (of 1500 square metre lots) would still be an “infill” development 
consistent with objectives of the Planning Scheme, adding to the housing stock in Kyneton.  
There is absolutely no reason why an “infill” development should be taken as meaning that 
as many lots as possible should be crammed into the available space – that is why 
neighbourhood character and amenity remain the guiding principles. A development of 
1500 square metre lots would respect the neighbourhood character and amenity in a way 
that the proposed development does not. 
 
The proposed development is not consistent with the Planning Scheme.  
 
Traffic 
 
The proposed development places completely unacceptable demands on the Wedge St 
bridge crossing Post Office Creek and creates significant risk to all road users.  This, on its 
own, is sufficient to require, at a minimum, a significant reduction in the density of the 
proposed development, if not the complete rejection of the proposal. 
 
There are numerous serious deficiencies in the Traffic Impact Assessment Report, not the 
least of which are conclusions and assertions without evidence or reasoning, inconsistent 
with the practical experience of those who live on Wedge Street. 
 
The Report acknowledges that road width is constrained by the bridge barriers and that the 
effective width of Wedge Street crossing the bridge is “less” than the sealed width of 
approximately 6 metres.  
 
Yet, without offering any measurements or other reasoning, the Report asserts that there is 
sufficient width for two vehicles to pass.  This is incorrect.  No one using Wedge Street on a 
regular basis would agree that two ordinary passenger vehicles can pass on the Post Office 
Creek bridge – it just does not happen; one vehicle gives way to the other.  Moreover, 
pedestrians have no choice but to use the bridge roadway, there being no available 
pedestrian access to Wedge Street in either direction other than use of the narrow road 
bridge. This means that on most occasions, save for occasions where drivers do not use 
caution, traffic will come to a complete stop in order to allow pedestrian thoroughfare. The 
addition of further vehicular traffic due to the proposal would place significant pressure on 
to the already strangled bridge access and introduce a further threat to the safety of 
pedestrians using Wedge Street. Further, extra traffic in the area will serve to place local 
fauna at risk, Post Office Creek being a local breeding ground for native duck species that 
often also traverse the road and the bridge. 
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The Report ignores the impact of industrial premises in Latrobe St and the heavy vehicle 
traffic that continues to be associated with 77 Wedge Street.  Large commercial vehicles, 
including semi-trailers, are not uncommon going to and from those premises.  There are 
also farm vehicles from properties along Lavender Lane that use Wedge Street. None of that 
traffic can be ignored when assessing the safety of the bridge over Post Office Creek and the 
consequences of additional traffic. 
 
The Report ignores the impact of traffic during construction - the making of roads, the 
development of the site and the construction of 18 dwellings will take several years (if the 
proposed development is approved), during which time significant large commercial 
vehicles will be using Wedge St and the bridge over Post Office Creek - this cannot be 
ignored. 
 
The Report says that as the constrained situation is only over a short distance “it will have 
no significant impact on the operation of the road and is considered acceptable”.  This 
statement begs the question as to what benchmark has been applied to the term 
‘significant’ by the author of the subjective report prepared at the request and for the 
benefit of the proponent and ultimate benefitting party to the planning proposal. The 
statement itself admits there will be impact but indicates that such impact, in the opinion of 
the author, is not significant. We query the statement and any such analysis given the 
importance of the creek and its surrounds to the sustainability of the surrounding 
environment.  As already explained, traffic already comes to a halt at the bridge on a regular 
basis - the relevance of this occurring over “a short distance” is not obvious.  Moreover, 
whether or not the impact of additional traffic on the bridge is “considered acceptable” is a 
conclusion for Council to reach (or reject) following appropriate consultation, not for a 
consultant engaged by the developer to express.   
 
There are other deficiencies: 
 

• While acknowledging that “existing traffic volumes on Wedge Street past the subject 
site are not known”, it asserts without any evidence or reasoning “that the road 
would carry a two-way volume of less than 500 vehicles per day north of Post Office 
Creek.” 

 
There are 35 to 40 residences north of Post Office Creek for which Wedge St is the 
shortest route into town (not including those in Latrobe or George Streets closer to 
Ebden Street, where residents exiting or entering towards the Bendigo side of town 
will access Wedge Street in preference to Ebden Street).  In our submission, without 
speculating as to how many vehicles per day might use Wedge Street, 18 more 
residences served by Wedge Street is an increase of approximately 50% in the 
existing traffic on Wedge Street as a result of the proposed development. The 
development should be assessed accordingly - this is too much additional traffic over 
a challenged and narrow area, generated by one parcel of land. 
 

• That there may have been no casualty crashes along any of the relevant streets in 
the period for which data is available tells us nothing about the near misses that do 
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occur and the real human risks that will arise if the number of residences served by 
Wedge Street increases by 50%. 
 

• The assertion that “Wedge Street has a pavement width of approximately 5m” 
ignores the fact that Wedge Street lacks curbs or gutters (deliberately so, as part of 
the character), that the alleged “pavement” is grass, often wet and muddy and 
thereby non-trafficable, and which dead-ends before it meets the Post Office Creek 
bridge.  Even the casual observer will be aware that all pedestrian traffic on Wedge 
Street and Brocklebank Drive uses the roadway, not the road verges.  The impact of 
additional traffic must, for pedestrian safety, be assessed accordingly. 

 
Post Office Creek 
 
The Planning Scheme recognises the importance of Post Office Creek and adopts the 
strategy of securing open space, protecting riparian zones and waterway health, providing 
environmental corridors and linking areas of public open space. 
 
The proposed development is inconsistent with all elements of this strategy.  The strategy is 
not appropriately addressed in the Planning Report submitted in support of the 
Development Plan.  That Planning Report merely notes that lots will be connected to a 
reticulated sewer and that a weed management plan has been prepared. 
 
More significantly, neither the Planning Report nor any of the documents relating to Post 
Office Creek submitted in support mention, or take account of, the VCAT decisions 
referenced as P776/2021 and P778/2021 relating to developments, for which permits have 
now been granted, in Edgecombe Road, on land through which Post Office Creek passes. 

In our submission, Council cannot rely on reports that do not address the downstream 
implications of these developments. 

Finally, there is a very serious omission in the Management Plan for Post Office Creek.  That 
Report says, in paragraph 1.2, that it would “include… ongoing financial management” of 
the maintenance of Post Office Creek.  This was to be a response to an express requirement 
from Council that “this management plan should include how the area is to be maintained 
and a regular review period of the area once every 5 years to ensure that the Creek bank is 
being maintained appropriately”.   

There is, however, no discussion in the Management Plan of any financing or how any such 
on-going obligation will be structured or managed in circumstances where the development 
is intended for the purposes of on-sale of the small blocks of land.  It should go without 
saying that the developer must commit to fund the on-going maintenance of Post Office 
Creek for a significant period of time and provide security and appropriate legally 
enforceable assurances for that commitment. 

******************** 
We urge Council to refuse the Development Plan and look forward to the opportunity to 
engage further with Council. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
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• in-fill developments, such as the proposed development, should 

particularly be respectful of the adjoining neighbourhood character and 

amenity; 

 

• the Planning report states that “the proposed Development Plan has 
considered the relevant key influences regarding Streetscapes for 
Kyneton contributing to the amenity and character of urban areas” - 

this simply is false. When a simple inspection will reveal the  proposed 

streetscape within the proposed development is completely different to 

the streetscape anywhere else north of Post Office Creek. We own a 

block of land at 98A Wedge Street, which we bought last year to 

building a house upon it, and its attractiveness was the nature of the 

streetscape that exists in Wedge street.  

 

• the lot sizes within the proposed development are significantly smaller 

than most of the lots immediately south of Post Office Creek, and out of 

character with most of those lots, so the proposed development is not 

even consistent with the closest part of the residential zone; 

 

 

Traffic 

 

The proposed development places completely unacceptable increased 

demands on the Wedge St bridge crossing Post Office Creek and creates 

significant risk to all road users. As a regular road and pedestrian user of the 

Bridge without the increased demand it is a risk now. This element, on its 

own, is cause to require, a significant reduction in the density of the proposed 

development.  

 

 

The statement that “Wedge Street has a pavement width of approximately 
5m” ignores the fact that Wedge Street does not have curbs or gutters 

(deliberately so, as part of the character), that the alleged “pavement” is 

grass, often wet and muddy and thereby non-trafficable, and which dead-

ends before it meets the Post Office Creek bridge.  Even the casual observer 

will be aware that all pedestrian traffic on Wedge Street and Brocklebank 

Drive uses the roadway, not the road verges.  The impact of additional traffic 

must, for pedestrian safety, be assessed accordingly. 

 

We suggest the Council to refuse the Development Plan and look to 

encourage the developer to resubmit something more in keeping with the 

neighbourhood and local area.  
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Objection Details 

 
Ensure that you clearly understand the application prior to objecting. You can view all planning 
applications at our Gisborne office during business hours. During the 14 day advertising period 
(where applicable) documents are available to view online at: mrsc.vic.gov.au/planning-register  

Describe the reason/s for your objection including how you would be affected by the grant of 
the permit: 

 

HOW TO SUBMIT  

EMAIL: Send to mrsc@mrsc.vic.gov.au 

IN PERSON: Bring this form to one of our service centres. 

POST: Mail to Macedon Ranges Shire Council, PO BOX 151, KYNETON VIC 3444 

The narrow bridge in Wedge street over Post Office creek is already dangerous both to vehicles and 
foot traffic. 
This bridge is used during the business week for trucks and semi trailers as well as for all residential 
north of the creek, and is used extensively for pedestrians for a walking/jogging track. 
The width in the traffic planning report states it is suitable for two vehicles, in all my experience in 
using the road over 25 years plus I  cannot recall two vehicles crossing the bridge at the same time, 
the locals know to slow down and let the first vehicle to approach the bridge to have right of way. 
Wedge Street is the preferred route for south bound traffic because of the roundabout at the 
Beauchamp Street intersection (compared to the intersection with stop sign at Ebden Street / 
Beauchamp Street intersection) and traffic from the proposed development would mostly travel 
South over the bridge, northerly traffic only going to residential area. 
The proposed dramatic increase in use of the bridge would only increase the already dangerous 
aspect for vehicular and pedestrian crossing of bridge. 
Maybe to help this problem the following could be considered. 
1. Widen bridge to allow sufficient width for two vehicles to pass each other safely and also for safe 
crossing of pedestrians 
2. Build a bridge joining Powlett Street towards the East  
3. Increase the size of the allotments (ie. have less) to sizes more in keeping with the area  
4. Signage to decrease speed over Wedge Street bridge for any not familiar with the area   
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Objection Details 

 
Ensure that you clearly understand the application prior to objecting. You can view all planning 
applications at our Gisborne office during business hours. During the 14 day advertising period 
(where applicable) documents are available to view online at: mrsc.vic.gov.au/planning-register  

Describe the reason/s for your objection including how you would be affected by the grant of 
the permit: 

 

HOW TO SUBMIT  

EMAIL: Send to mrsc@mrsc.vic.gov.au 

IN PERSON: Bring this form to one of our service centres. 

POST: Mail to Macedon Ranges Shire Council, PO BOX 151, KYNETON VIC 3444 

We object to the development plan for 88a-90 Wedge Street. 
 
We have reviewed the documentation as available on the council website. 
 
 1. Allotment sizes are too small. 
Minimum allotment size should be 2000m2 as per the majority of blocks on the freeway side of Post 
Office Creek.  
There is not enough room on the proposed blocks for off street parking 
 
2. Road design/width does not allow enough space for 2-way traffic and on-street parking 
 
3. Existing road infrastructure will not support the massive increase in traffic load resulting from 18 
new residences. Damage will occur to existing road infrastruture by heavy machinery performing 
works on the new Development. 
 
4. Existing Property values in the area north of Post Office Creek will drop due to over population of 
this development site. 
  
5. Amenity of the area will be reduced by such high-density, small block size development 
 
6. Approval of this type of development in this part of Kyneton will set a precedent for other over-
development of a similar nature. The overall impact will ruin the serenity experienced by existing 
residents, who have bought in this area with the understanding that there are policies in place to 
protect minimum block sizes. 
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Objection Details 

 
Ensure that you clearly understand the application prior to objecting. You can view all planning 
applications at our Gisborne office during business hours. During the 14 day advertising period 
(where applicable) documents are available to view online at: mrsc.vic.gov.au/planning-register  

Describe the reason/s for your objection including how you would be affected by the grant of 
the permit: 

 

HOW TO SUBMIT  

EMAIL: Send to mrsc@mrsc.vic.gov.au 

IN PERSON: Bring this form to one of our service centres. 

POST: Mail to Macedon Ranges Shire Council, PO BOX 151, KYNETON VIC 3444 

Having lived in the hustle and bustle of a major city for many years, we made a very considered, 
specific decision to move our family to the beautiful, quiet township of Kyneton for a more relaxed, 
peaceful lifestyle, and have loved everything this small community has to offer. Our children have 
enjoyed the freedoms and safety this country life has provided, and we have all thrived in the 
learning of the region's history and love living in the midst of period homes – many still with original 
materials and fittings – and spacious properties with easy traffic flow and no city-like peak hour 
traffic jams. 
  
We are strongly opposed to the abovementioned development in our neighbourhood which will 
significantly increase the number of vehicles on our streets, both on the immediate surrounds as well 
as the broader community, not to mention the already high number of pedestrians who are forced 
onto the roads, as there aren't nearly enough footpaths in our community as it is. 
  
Present house values are favourable to current homeowners in this section of the neighbourhood 
due in part to the close proximity to cosmopolitan Piper St & the town centre, with our spacious 
blocks, peaceful settings, low-density dwellings and minimal traffic. This neighbourhood north of 
Piper St is often described as the hidden gem of Kyneton, as we are just on the edge of the town 
centre, yet our blocks are spacious, serene and in keeping with the true rural image one conjures up 
when thinking of a gorgeous country town. 
  
We are not opposed to all developments in our community and understand that the town will grow 
and evolve over time. We would be more supportive of a smaller development that didn't impact the 
traffic conjestion as greatly, and one that didn't put more pressure on the tired roads/footpaths 
infrastructure and community resources. 
 
We truly feel that this proposed development will negatively impact not only the quiet, relaxed, slow 
pace our neighbourhood currently enjoys, but the aesthetics and historic sentiment of the entire 
area. 
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